
 

 

 
 

Summary Minutes: AWERB 

Status: Chair approved  

Meeting held: 29 June 2021 at 2pm via MS Teams 

Present:  
Attendees: 10, plus 1 in attendance, 1 by invitation and 7 apologies. 
 

1 NEW PROJECT LICENCE APPLICATION REVIEW 
The project licence holder applicant was welcomed to the meeting.  The applicant was submitting an 
application to replace an existing project licence that was due to expire.   

The project licence involved providing in-

https://www.nature.com/articles/s41587-020-0687-9
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2 CHANGE OF PROJECT LICENCE HOLDER FOR HOSPITAL PROJECT LICENCE  
The Project licence holder for this licence would be leaving the RVC in the autumn so a project 
licence holder needed to be identified.  After discussion, the consensus was that it needed to be 
someone who was involved in the work done at the hospital.  It needed to be someone who 
understood how the hospitals and clinical research worked together otherwise there was potential 
for confusion and a lack of clarity.   

3 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS 
The minutes of the meeting held on 9 June 2021 were confirmed as an accurate record 

4 MATTERS ARISING 

4.1 Item 3.1: New NC3Rs Zebrafish welfare hub (9 June 2021) 
The weblink for this hub had been circulated to the zebrafish users group.  Discussions 
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�x There would be 3 Teams: 

o Regulatory Advice Team: they would deal with questions that related to the 
interpretation of ASPA, operational guidance relating to ASPA issued by ASRU or related 
to interpretation of project licences or licence conditions. 

o Compliance Assurance Team: This team would deliver all activities which provide 
oversight and assurance to the public of licence holders compliance with ASPA and their 
licence conditions  

o Licensing team: This team would deliver the processing of applications for licences and 
licence amendments and consists of all inspectors within ASRU.  ASPeL would continue 
to be used for the management of these licences.   

�x All initial contact with the teams would need to be done via a dedicated e-mail address (one for 
each team).   

�x Project licences would go into a taxi rank queue and be dealt with on a first come first served 
basis.  In exceptional circumstances applications could be prioritised if there were good reasons 
to do so.   

�x The Home Office would have a descriptor for each establishment that would include information 
about the facilities and previous history.   

�x There was potential for unannounced inspections as well as regular inspections.  The aim of 
these inspections was to focus more on the process and the culture and to do an audit of how 
operating.  It was therefore important to ensure that all the appropriate paperwork was in place.  

�x There would be no out of hours or weekend cover by the Home Office.  Each institute needed to 
make sure they had processes in place that were robust enough to cope with any emergencies.   

A small internal working party would be set up to aid the transition of these changes, review current 
processes and decide what alterations to processes were needed in conjunction with the new ASRU 
approaches.      

6 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
This was scheduled for 14 July at 2pm. 

Secretary 
1 July 2021 


